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I-5 Carmenita Road Interchange Improvement Event Draws Media

Most of the major television news stations covered this morning’s groundbreaking for the I-5 Carmenita Interchange Improvement Project along with the Whittier Daily News. Board Chair Don Knabe and Director Diane DuBois participated. Metro highways chief Doug Failing also participated and was interviewed by Channel 7. Stories are expected throughout the day and evening. 
The $380 million project will replace the existing two-lane steel overpass with a 10-lane concrete structure nearly five times its current size and widen the freeway by adding one HOV lane and one general purpose lane in each direction from Alondra Boulevard to Shoemaker Avenue, a distance of 1.2 miles. Metro programmed $289 million of the project cost. Work should be completed by early 2015.  

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

The L.A. Weekly has inquired about whether the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project will make a difference to freeway congestion when it is completed.  Doug Failing, Executive Director of Metro’s Highway Program, briefed the reporter, saying that project would improve traffic operations, and in a highly congested urban environment such as Los Angeles, would reduce in the number of hours of congestion.  If the project were not built, the freeway would see an increase in daily vehicular delays by 6,330 vehicle-hours by 2015 and 18,800 hours in the year 2031. The project would result in a decrease in daily vehicular delay of 14,860 hours over the no-build option in the year 2015, and a decrease of 16,060 hours in the year 2031 per the project’s traffic analysis report. The story is expected to run tomorrow.

Key Stakeholders Notified of Upcoming Service Changes
 

Yesterday, we notified key stakeholders throughout Los Angeles County about our service changes that will go into effect this Sunday, June 26 or later. The e-mail signed by COO Lonnie Mitchell was sent to city managers, city clerks, transportation officials from our partner agencies, city, state and federal elected officials with constituents in LA County, and more. The message provided an explanation of our service change process, described the purpose and goals of our service modifications, information about how we are notifying the public, and included a link to all of the changes that will be taking place. Service changes approved as part of the Expo Line bus/rail interface plan will not go into effect until that line opens. For a complete list of our June, 2011 service changes, click on the following link: http://www.metro.net/about/metro-service-changes/proposed-service-changes-alternatives


	

	








